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June 24, 2019 

 

 

Mayor Sam Liccardo and Honorable Members of the City Council 

City of San Jose 

200 East Santa Clara St, 18th Floor 

San Jose, CA 95113 

 

RE:  June 25, 2019 City Council, Agenda Item 4.6: 

Moderate-Income Housing Strategy Update Including A Forgivable Loan 

Program to Incentivize Homeowners to Build Accessory Dwelling Units 

 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones, and Honorable Councilmembers, 

 

On behalf of the Silicon Valley Leadership Group, I am writing to express our 

support for the “Yes, In My Backyard” Affordable Housing Program proposed in the 

May 14 memo from Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers Carrasco, Arenas, and 

Foley (staff’s memo recommendation #2) and the ADU streamlining proposed in 

their June 21 memo. Accessory dwelling units (ADUs) are one of many housing 

solutions that must be leveraged to help address our affordable housing shortage. 

 

The Silicon Valley Leadership Group was founded in 1978 by David Packard, Co-

Founder of Hewlett Packard. Today, the Leadership Group is driven by more than 

330 CEOs/Senior Executives to proactively tackle issues to improve our communities 

and strengthen our economy, with a focus on education, energy, the environment, 

health care, housing, tax policy, tech & innovation policy, and transportation. 

 

The Leadership Group supports providing forgivable loans to homeowners willing to 

build an ADU on their property in exchange for renting to low- and moderate-

income renters for a specified amount of time. 

 

Development of ADUs are an opportunity to cost-effectively increase the supply of 

affordable housing in the Silicon Valley in a shorter amount of time if we can 

address both the financing and the permitting process challenges. We support 

Councilmember Khamis’ memo and proposal to direct staff to explore the 

opportunity to partner with Housing Trust Silicon Valley to support homeowners who 

are willing to participate in this program. The Housing Trust is ably positioned and 

experienced because of their existing work in administering first-time homebuyer 

and ADU programs in Santa Clara County.  

 

We are encouraged by the City of San Jose and this Council’s pursuit of housing 

solutions to address our deepening housing affordability crisis. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Carl Guardino 

President & CEO 

Silicon Valley Leadership Group  
 


